PUBLIC NOTICE
The Victoria Town Council will hold a public hearing on Tuesday, December 10, 2024 at 7:00
p.m. in the Victoria Municipal Building, 1809 Main Street, concerning amendment of the fiscal
year 2025 Budget in accordance with Virginia Code §15.2-2507, Amendment of Budget and to
hear comments on the proposed disposition and acquisition of property in accordance with VA
Code 15.2-1800.

The Town of Victoria is proposing the following changes to the Fiscal Year 2025 Adopted
Budget.

Line ltem Current Budget Proposed Budget
56-391-0000 VOF Grant $0.00 $240,000.00
56-800-8300 $0.00 $240,000.00

These budget amendments represent acceptance of and appropriation of a grant in the amount
of $240,000.00 from the Virginia Outdoors Foundation.

The Town of Victoria is proposing to purchase the land described below for future needs at
the water filtration plant.

Purchase of two parcels of land identified as Tax Map 033A3-02-0-22A and 033A3-02-0-23A
located in the Town of Victoria, VA. The two parcels are comprised of approximately 7.32 acres
of land.

The Town of Victoria is proposing a sale of the public land described below.

Sale of a portion of land identified as Tax Map 033A5-07-0-P. The proposed sale is for a
124.667’ X 20’ segment of 033A5-07-0-P that adjoins Tax Parcels 033A5-01-5A-6, 033A5-01-5A-
Z. and 033A5-01-5A-Y.

Inquiries concerning the above topics may be addressed to the Victoria Town Office, 1809 Main
Street, P.O. Box 1421, Victoria, VA 23974, or by phone at (434) 696-2343 during the hours of
9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday. It is the intention of the Victoria Town Council to
comply with the Americans with Disabilities Act. Should anyone need special accommodation,
please contact the Town Office prior to the meeting.

Rodney Newton, Town Manager



